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SAA ANNUAL MEETING
Montreal, Quebec
LAGAR Agenda
The LAGARoundtable meets on Tuesday, 1992 Sep 15, from 1:15 to 3:15 PM. Please check your final pro​gram guide or hotel monitor for the room assignment The agenda is:
1.   Election of male co-chair.
2.   Night out on the town.
3. New Orleans 1993: 

A. Local arrangements. B. Program Committee.
4.   CLAGS Conference.
5.   Leadership Forum.
6.   SPNEA closure of "gay" section of collection.
7.   Old/new business
LAGAR Bylaws

The last issue of this newsletter con​tained a draft bylaws supplement At the 1991 annual business meet​ing, these bylaws were discussed and finalized. A copy is enclosed •with this issue.
Men's Co-chair Position Open

With every annual meeting, one co-chair steps down and a new, fresh face takes their place. This year Scott Bartley will be retiring as co-chair. All those men interested in further​ing the cause of the Roundtable should contact Scott Bartley or Brenda Marston at their addresses listed at the end of the newsletter. The election will take place at the annual meeting.
Night Out on the Town

Roundtable members and their friends, as well as others from the other archival conferences in Mon​treal, have been invited to a recep​tion hosted by the Centre communau-taire des gais et lesbiennes de Montreal at 1355 Sainte-Catherine Street East, second floor, two blocks east of the Beaudry metro station in the heart of the "Gay Village". The gathering will be Tuesday, 1992 Sep 15, from 7 to 9 PM. The Centre will be display​ing some of the panels from their recent exhibition "Histoires de nos vies" (Stories of Our Lives) on Montreal's gay history. Refresh​ments will be served. For further in​formation, contact the Centre at CP 395, succursale Place du Parc, Montreal, Quebec H2W 2N9 or call​ing (514) 521-9629.



Following this event, informal small​er groups may want to form to ven​ture out for the rest of the evening. The Centre staff will be there to guide us in our selections.
LAGAR Session

Immediately following the LAGAR meeting Tuesday, 1992 Sep 15, at 3:30 to 5:30 PM, is session #35, Find​ing Sex and Gender in Archives. The chair is Bill Walker and the panelists are Joan Jacobs Brumberg, Eva Moseley and Brenda Marston. We urge all LAGAR members to show support by their attendance. Other sessions on minority interests are:
#6, "Girls, We Ought to Organize for Them that Comes After Us": Preserving Women's Labor History; #44, The Rights Stuff: Documenting the Native American Treaty Rights Controversy through Manuscripts and Public Records; #50, Preserving the African Connection: Families Across the Sea;
#65, The Emergence of African Amer​ican Museums as Research Centers;
#70SF, Documenting African Amer​ican History: Taking It to the Streets.
LAGAR Members on the Move
Stephen Nonack moved from the Getty Center for the History of Art and the Humanities in Santa Monica CA to the Boston Athenaeum in Boston MA as their Manuscripts Curator.
Bill Walker has been appointed Pro​ject Archivist for the AIDS History Project Records Survey. This one-year project will gather information to plan for the preservation of material at community AIDS organi​zations in San Francisco.
CLAGS

The Center for Lesbian and Gay Studies (CLAGS) at City University of New York Graduate Center (CUNY) is interested in creating a one-day symposium on gay archives and historical methodology schedul​ed for April or May of 1993. CLAGS would like to garner support for and possibly have SAA/LAGAR co-spon​sor this event. Time has been al​lotted to discuss this issue to official​ly for​mulate LAGAR's reply. Please consider what you think SAA and LAGAR's roles should be and if ei​ther can sincerely lend support through publicity, finances and/or labor.
SPNEA Closure

A letter was addressed to Scott Bart​ley concerning a researcher's re​quest to use a collection, previously not publicized but open, at the Society for the Preservation of New England Antiquities (SPNEA) that was then closed when it was real​ized this collection contained homoerotica. There will be more facts presented at our business meeting for the group to decide if LAGAR or SAA should take a stand on this situation.
Leadership Forum

Scott Bartley and Brenda Marston will be representing the interests of LAGAR at the Leadership Forum
be​​ing held Sunday, 1992 Sep 13, in Montreal. This forum is dedicated to the discussion of the draft long-range strategic plan for SAA. If you have further concerns on this issue as mentioned in the SAA Newsletter, 1992 May, pages 14 and 15, please contact Scott or Brenda.
NEWS NOTES

San Francisco Bay Area Gay Serials  

A joint project of The Library, Uni​versity of California at Berkeley; Gay and Lesbian Historical Society of Northern California; and the Shared Collections and Access Program of the University of California have preserved through microfilming fifty-nine (59) journals produced in Northern California between 1950 and 1990. For further information, contact: Interlibrary Lending Ser​vice, Photoduplication Section, 307 Library, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720, (510) 642-1598. [notice sent to Douglas Haller, 1992 May]
Northern Illinois University 

Robert Marks Ridinger, Microfilm Project Coordinator at NIU, has amassed a microfilm collection of over twenty (20) gay newspapers from fifteen (15) cities. The focus has been on papers in the Midwest, however, major national papers have also been included. For more information about the filming or scheduling a title for filming, contact R B Marks Ridinger, Microfilm Pro​ject Coordinator, 303 Founders Li​brary, Northern Illinois University, DeKalb IL 60115-2868 or call him at (815) 753-1367. [GLTF Newsletter, 4:1 (1992 Spring)]

American Association of Museums Alliance for Lesbian ana Gay Concerns
This new group formed this year for the AAM professionals. As of 1992 May 09, the group boasted 111 members! For more information about ALGC or their newsletter Queer Muse, contact Wade H Richards, Museum Educator, De​partment of Education and Academ​ic Affairs, J Paul Getty Museum, PO Box 2112, Santa Monica CA 90407-2112 or call him at (310) 459-7611 x362 or FAX: 454-8156. [Scott A Bart-ley, member of ALGC]
The Journal of the History of Sexuality

announced a special issue on gay history to be published in volume 4, number 1 (1993 Jul). For more in​formation about the issue, contact the Editor, John C Fout, Journal of the History of Sexuality, Bard College, Annandale-on-Hudson NY 12504. [CLGS Newsletter, 2:1] The 1992 Jun issue of this journal has three arti​cles our members may be interested in reading. They are John D Wra-thall's "Provenance as Text: Reading the Silences around Sexuality in Manuscript Collections"; LAGAR's own Judith Schwarz' "The Archi​vist's Balancing Act: Helping Resear​chers While Protecting Individual Privacy"; and Helen Lefkowitz Horowitz' "Nous Autres': Reading, Passion, and the Creation of M. Carey Thomas". [Brenda Banks] Please contact the editor whenever you find articles of interest for LAGAR members. Not everyone has regular access to some of these jour​nals!
San Francisco Public Library  

The Gay and Lesbian Center of the new San Francisco Main Library received the private collection of Barbara Grier and Donna McBride, publishers of Naiad Press, the largest lesbian publishing house in the world. The collection of over 10,000 volumes dating from 1860 to the present will be the first collection of its kind in a public library in America. The new library is schedul​ed to open in late 1995. For more in​formation see Deneuve, Lesbian Mag​azine, 2:4 (1992 Aug), pages 23-25 for Katie Brown's "Preserving Lesbian Literature"
DocuDykes in Texas  

The DocuDykes had their first meet​ing on 1992 Jan 25 at the Institute of Texan Cultures, San Antonio TX entitled "Cooperative Collection De​velopment of Lesbian and Gay Materials". Three LAGAR members spoke: Ginny Daley, Brenda Mar-ston and Polly Thistlewaite. The four basic issues of concern were: 1. How to identify what subjects to focus on; 2. How to catalog collec​tions with limited Library of Con​gress Subject Headings; 3. How to raise community awareness of exist​ing collections and getting them donated to repositories; and 4. How repositories nationwide can work to​gether to promote cooperative col​lection development of gay materi-als. The DocuDykes are working with the American Library Associa​tion Gay and Lesbian Task Force 1993 Program Committee to develop the above mentioned four ideas. For questions, suggestions or comments, contact DocuDykes, PO Box 402063, Austin TX 78704. [Deborah Shelby, DocuDykes]
Gay and Lesbian History Thing

This new group has formed in At​lanta to preserve the rich gay heritage which has been a visible movement in Atlanta since 1946. Liz Throop, a Committee member, says the group is actively soliciting dona​tions for the history collection is any form. For more information, call Liz Throop at (404) 876-1060. [Southern Voice, 1992 Jul 16, page 18]
Manuscript Guide 
LAGAR members interested in the group's guide to gay collections in mainstream repositories project may want to check out Women in the West: A Guide to Manuscript Sources, edited by Susan Armitage, et al (Gar​land, 1991). This may be a good model for our own guide. [Brenda Marston]
Human Sexuality Collection, Cornell University has had several recent ac​quisitions to report. They include lesbian oral history conducted by Kristin Esterberg; personal papers of many gay individuals; organiza​tional records of gay political and AIDS activist groups; the first collec​tion of family papers from the parents of a gay person; love letters of a straight couple in the 1960s; and the transfer of the historical files of the National Gay and Lesbian Task Force. The original funding for the Collection was one full-time ar​chivist and active collecting program to the end of 1992. This has teen ex​tended for three more years. The Collection will pursue two collecting priorities outlined by the Advisory Committee: the politics of porno​graphy and the political and per​sonal histories of sexual minorities. The focus is on primary material produced in the United States since 1940, but earlier and international materials are welcome when avail​able. [Brenda Marston, Human Sexuality Collection Archivist]
J Paul Getty Center: A Successful Ex​hibit. Even the J Paul Getty Center for the History of Art and the Humanities has awakened to the impact of "mass market com​mercial art", having organized between March and June of this year a salute to the theoreticians, creators and ex​ecutors of mass culture, the theme of this year's scholar program. The series, entitled Shifting Boundaries, Contested Spaces, was open to the public and consistently attended by capacity crowds. It addressed such, current phenomena as rap, Madon​na, performance art, computer hack​ers, experimental media and the multiculturalist fetish, with excur​sions into the present state of graf​fiti, comics and street fashion. A major part of the series focused on the relationship between main​stream culture and alternative cul​tural forms. Gays and lesbians and their works were prominently fea​tured. [Brent Sverdloff, The Getty Center for the History of Art and the Humanities, 1992 Jun 29]
Featured Archives:
PENGUIN PLACE
201 South Camac Street
Philadelphia PA 19107
(215) 732-2220 ext 6
The Lesbian and Gay Library/​Archives of Philadelphia has reopened in its new home. Its hours are Saturdays from Noon to 5 PM and Tuesdays from 6 to 10 PM. The collection is one of largest of its kind in the east The library contains over 2000 books and hundreds of periodi​cals and newspapers mostly dating from the 1950s to the present from around the country. A subject-indexed, computerized catalog has been created, but is waiting for the donation of a 386 computer. The Ar​chives focuses on the gay com​munity of the Delaware Valley con​taining primarily organizational records, personal papers, audio​visual materials and ephemera. These collections are now being pro​cessed by LAGAR's own Douglas Haller. Douglas hopes to have the collections open by late 1992 if enough help is found. Anyone in​terested in supporting this effort should stop by Penguin Place dur​ing library/archives hours. Dona​tions, contributions (monetary or material) and correspondence should be directed to Penguin Place, PO Box 12814, Philadelphia PA 19108-0814. Checks should be memoed with "Library/Archives". [Tip of the Iceberg, 5:2 (1992 Spring), pages 1,4]
CHAIRS of the Roundtable
Steven Wheeler, 1988-1990
Deborah Shelby, 1989-1991
Scott Bartley, 1990-1992
[see address below] Brenda Marston, 1991-1993 History of Human Sexuality
Collections
101 Olin Library
Cornell University
Ithaca NY 14853-5301
(607) 255-3530
Editor of the LAGAR Newsletter Scott A Bartley 

New England
Historic Genealogical Society
99-101 Newbury Street
Boston MA 02116-3087
(617) 536-5740 [voice]
(617) 536-7307 [FAX]
SAA Annual Meetings:
New Orleans 1993
Indianapolis 1994
Washington DC 1995
San Diego 1996  
